

## Minutes of PCC Committee Meeting held on October 14<sup>th</sup> 2020 at Reetox Outback.

### Attendees:

Simon Philbrook – Chairman

Clive Rogerson – Press Secretary

Bernard Lamprecht

Reds Liddel – Social Events Secretary

Apologies from Ryan Driver, Rugby School Thailand (RST) and Andy Emery (Social Cricket Secretary)

The meeting was opened at 1830

1. Minutes of last meeting were read and agreed.

2. Update on actions from previous meetings.

a. Cricket facility at RST. RST have changed their views on how to achieve new cricket facilities at the School. Their current view is to build a new ground near the entrance to the school, but this will take some time and cannot start until sufficient funds are available. TPG has been unavailable due to an equine flu outbreak, but cricket will be allowed to resume from 1 Nov subject to certain procedures being conducted.

b. This re-raised the question of a practice net. Previous work on this matter by Clive Rogerson remains valid and will be followed up. It is hoped to get permission to place the net at TPG

Action: Simon & Clive

3. Accounts.

Simon was unable to provide a printed statement as he was changing computers and the data had not yet been transferred. The previously reported satisfactory balance has been reduced by the purchase of new kit. Clive Rogerson asked whether the PCC financial accounts had ever been audited, externally or internally. They had not. He offered to audit them at the next closure on 31 Dec 2020 and render a report.

Action: Clive & Debs

4. Fixtures for league cricket.

PCC is awaiting the fixtures list for the forthcoming season (Nov – May) from the Bangkok Cricket League (BCL). It is still planned to send an A team to Division A and a B Team to Division B. The A team will be PCC, whilst the B team has yet to be named.

Action: Simon & Ryan

Clive stated that he has yet to received his umpiring endorsement from the CAT. Simon stated that the situation will be resolved and that he will be approved to umpire.

5. Chiang Mai 6's.

Reds stated that 14 teams may be in the competition. PCC's matches will be on Saturday and Sunday. PCC will be sending a team who will play in the diamond jockey shirts. Simon will send an email to all those involved confirming all arrangements.

Action: Simon

6. Pattaya Indoor league.

Ryan has sent emails with the fixtures list of the 6 teams involved (RST Cobras, Vipers and Pythons, PCC, Warriors (Asian All Stars) and Lords of the Beers (LOTB'S)) and the new rules. Each match will be 6 players, 9 overs per side, 3 pairs of batsmen batting for 3 overs, minimum of 4 bowlers. Highest score wins. The first round of 3 matches will commence on 26 Oct at RST at 1830. Clive Rogerson and Dave Samways will umpire.

## 7. Social events.

Reds Liddel produced a list of social events that could be used to support our sponsors, promote PCC within the local area, earn income for PCC and provide social interaction and esprit de corps for the club. The list included: social pairs cricket, quiz nite, pub crawl, horse racing nite, magical mystery tour and golf match. Simon Weatherall offered to host a BBQ which was agreed. Any of these that could provide media interest will be reported to the local news media. Action: Clive

The list was prioritized and once the dates for the BCL are known, dates will be allocated. It was decided that a race night would be held at Reetox Outback on Friday 20 Nov. Action: Reds & Simon

## 8. AOB

a. A discussion was held as to how to involve other enthusiastic PCC members in the running and organising of the club. Offers of help from Trevor Moolman and Kevin Johnson were greatly appreciated and accepted. It was decided to offer them a place on the committee. Action: Simon

b. Bernard offered to sort out the kit held in the Reetox Outback store as there were items unfit for use and new items had been purchased. Action: Bernard

c. Captaincy of the PCC. Simon stated that he wished to hand over the reigns to a younger PCC cricketer who would be able to take the PCC first team through the coming years. Simon further stated that he was prepared to remain as captain for one year with a Vice Captain who could be coached into the role. Possible candidates were discussed and distilled to a short-list. Simon would discuss the situation with the candidates. Action: Simon

d. Someone stated that the wicket at TPG need to be checked and maintained before the BCL matches, although ono-one could enter until after 1 Nov. Simon volunteered to arrange permission to enter the grounds and Clive offered to check the wicket and re-paint any markings.

Action: Simon & Clive

## 9. DoNM

Dependent on the BCL fixtures, it will be a Wednesday in early Nov, before the first match. Date to be promulgated. Action: Simon

The meeting was closed at 2000.

Clive Rogerson  
PCC Press Sec.